
The November 2020 monthly meeting of the Central New York Region of the Sports Car Club of 
America was called to order at 7:10 PM, Wednesday, November 11th, 2020, at the American 
Legion in Liverpool, NY by Regional Executive Ed Leubner. Ten people were in attendance with 
1 call in member.

Ed Leubner made a motion to accept the October minutes, Mike Donofrio 2nd all in favor, 
accepted. 

Regional Executive's Report
R.E Ed Leubner.

Sherry Denhasse called to ask for help introducing her son to open wheeled competition. Ed 
recommended she reach out to the Finger Lakes Region for assistance in getting him started.

Over the last week or so National has sent along updates regarding online sanctioning.

Do not forget…We are always looking for articles to publish in the Snarling Newsletter.

Assistant Regional Executive's Report
A.R.E. Mark Bizzozero.   Mark was absent.

Treasurer's Report
Treasurer Jay Cartini:  Jay reported that October has some expenses go out with only dues 
coming into the club.  Over-all the year has been low on the revenue with low expenses…which 
puts us on a positive side.

Secretary's Report
Secretary Chris Whaley:  No new news.

Activities Report
Activities Chair Chris Murphy:  Chris was absent.  Under the current Covid-19 conditions the 
Banquet will be delayed until sometime in the spring.

Solo Report
Solo Chair Scott Newton:  Scott reported that he would like to award Club logo mask for class 
winners this season. Mark was going to order replacement vents for the roof of the trailer.  This 
will wait until the spring.

Rally Cross Report
Rally Cross Chair Billy Meade:  Billy Meade reported the October 25th event was held up on 
Coltan NY, this was an old motocross track.  They called it Pastrana land.  Very soft surface with
lots of potential.  They plan to go back.  The property is owned by one of our members.

Flagging and Communications Report
Flagging & Communications Chair Mick Levy:  Mick reported that Frank Beyer won the Green 
Grand Prix held at Watkins Glen.

Road Rally Report
Road Rally Chair Frank Beyer:  Frank was on the phone.  No new news. 

 

Club Racing Report



Club Racing Chair Dave Cardillo. Dave was absent. No Report.  Mike and Ed are preparing to 
do ChampCar at VIR.

Street Survival Report 

Membership Chair Dennis Hesse.  Dennis was absent. Ed reported events will be held April 25th

& October 3rd, 2021 at the Air force base in Rome.

Membership Report 

Membership Chair Andrew Beyer.  Andrew was absent. 

Old Business
None to report due to the Covid19 summer.  

New Business

The board elections are being held with the following nominations:  R.E. Chris Whaley, Assistant
RE Mark Bizzozero, Treasurer, Jay Cartini, Secretary Benjamin Smolen.

It was passed unanimously.  

The 50/50 raffle was not held.

At 8:20 PM a motion was made by Mike Donofrio to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was 
passed unanimously.

Our next regular meeting will be held Wednesday, December 9th, 2020 at the American Legion 
in Liverpool, NY at 7:00 pm

Respectfully submitted by Chris Whaley 


